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While ski and 
snowboard con-
ditions at the 
Dartmouth Skiway 
aren't quite as 
perfect as shown in 
this photo, they're 
pretty darn good!  
A few inches of 
fresh powder here and there, plus expert snowmak-
ing by the Skiway's professionals result in very nice 
conditions on Chivers and Herman's Highway, and 
the Skiway's trail report says, "the skin tracks on MD 
are in great shape, even a few days after snowfall."
A new Skiway communication called News from the 
Ledges reports that the Skiway's "Thirty Trails Cafe is 
open, serving breakfast and lunch through the win-
dow on the deck of the lodge. You can order on-line 
and set a pick-up time before you leave the house."  
Now, that's service!  
So, come out and enjoy all the Skiway has to offer!

Skiway Conditions are Just Fine!

Human Resources has developed an expanded 
Employee COVID-19 Resources website to an-
swer questions about employee COVID testing. 
There is alot of helpful information on this site, 
so please take some time to read through it.
According to the asymptomatic testing section 
of this site, "there are now two employee test-
ing categories (Big Green and Lone Pine) based 
on the frequency of an employee's work on 
site. Employees who consistently report to work 
on-site 4 or more days each week have been 
assigned to the Big Green category and must 
get tested twice weekly. At least one test must 
be completed by the end of Wednesday and the 
second completed by the end of Friday. Each 
test should be scheduled with at least one day 
in-between."

Employees assigned to the Lone Pine group 
"work less than a consistent 4 days per week on 
site, and are required to test every-other day 
that they work on site, regardless of the time 
between visits."

New Employee COVID Website 
Details Testing Changes & More

News from Dartmouth Dining
Dartmouth Dining Director Jon Plodzik is pleased to 
share the following from the Class of '53 Commons.  

Come 3+ feet of snow 
or heavy rain and 
wind, Dartmouth 
Dining is there for 
the students. When 
mid-December's big 
storm hit, Culinary 
Manager C. Robert 
Lester didn’t let an 
unshoveled walkway 
or strong winds slow 

him down in serving some quarantined students at 
the Cask & Gauntlet. With snow up to his knees, Rob-
ert pushed on and made meal deliveries to some very 
happy and hungry students.  

Dining served 50+ students who remained on 
campus over the winter holiday, packaging hot 
meals, deli sandwiches, and special treats like 
snack packs and homemade gingerbread cookies 
to make the days a little brighter. Staff working 
the special meal pick-up days reported how ap-
preciative the students were. 
Currently, Dining is ramping up to serve the 1,600 
+/- students expected to arrive soon with meal 
delivery to their residences for the first 3 days 
while awaiting their COVID test results. This is 
no easy undertaking, and while they executed a 
similar challenge for the fall opening, coordinat-
ing such an undertaking takes a lot of prepara-
tion. Says Plodzik, “I am lucky to work with such 
a dedicated, skilled team who make the difficult 
look easy to everyone”.  

Happy New Year! I'd like to extend a sincere thank you to all employees who worked 
over the winter break. Your time and commitment are greatly appreciated. 
These are, indeed, difficult times given our country's divisions and the continuing pan-
demic. In this week's email, President Hanlon wrote, "Now is the time we must come 
together in the best interest of the nation."  Let's work together to respect our differ-
ences, be kind to others, and recommit ourselves to apply safe health practices.  Cheers!

https://www.dartmouth.edu/hrs/covid/index.html

